

This message is intended for suppliers doing business with Kenvue in APAC with PO numbers beginning with #82.

Dear Valued Supplier,

We are very pleased to announce that our new invoice processing system is now live. This marks a significant milestone in Kenvue's journey and our ongoing partnership with you. Your collaboration and support have been invaluable throughout this process.

For Accounts Payable support related to APAC, vendors may now use the all-new <u>Kenvue Accounts</u> Payable Portal.

Changes to the Invoice Processing Systems and Purchase Orders

As of today, Kenvue suppliers working with Kenvue APAC may no longer use the previous J&J portal or Ariba for invoice submissions. If your PO number starts with 82###### you can now submit invoices through one of the two invoice channels described below.

Country	New Mailing Address to be effective 25 February 2025	New Mailbox effective 25 February 2025
Japan	Paper – Not Applicable	invoices-Japan@kenvue.com
China	KENVUE Invoice Mailroom 38 Liuming Road, Putuo, Shanghai, PRC 收件方:科赴发票收件处 地址:中国上海市普陀区柳明路38号 收件人:科赴铁山组 须在快递件备注栏写明:"科赴供应商" 字样	invoices-China@kenvue.com
Singapore	Paper – Not Applicable	invoices-Singapore@kenvue.com
Philippines	Kenvue Invoice Mailroom Cavite: Area C Southwoods Industrial Park Barangay Mabuhay, Governors Drive, 4116 Carmona, Cavite	invoices-Philippines@kenvue.com
Australia	Paper – Not Applicable	invoices-Australia@kenvue.com
New Zealand	Paper – Not Applicable	invoices-NewZealand@kenvue.com

If you submitted invoices after February 11 (paper) or 13 (non-paper, including email) in the legacy J&J system, those were or will be rejected, and you will need to resubmit these to the new Kenvue invoice channels starting from today.

All purchase orders (PO) starting with 82###### that remained open at the time of the transition have now been closed. You will receive a summary of your new PO numbers in the next week or two as we work through the final stages of transition. Please ensure you use the new PO number when submitting any invoice. There will be no impact for all other POs.

Payments that may have been delayed as a result of the transition are planned to resume as normal from February 27, 2025. Thank you for your patience with any short delay as we work through this important change.

Dedicated go-live support

Our team is committed to providing the necessary resources, assistance, and guidance to ensure a smooth and seamless transition to the new invoice processing system.

Here's what you can expect from us:

- **Proactive Monitoring**: We will closely monitor our new systems' performance, identify any potential challenges and take necessary actions to resolve them as quickly as possible.
- Accounts Payable Support Line: The new Kenvue Accounts Payable Portal is now live. You can contact an associate and submit or check status on a support case. You will shortly receive an email from "Kenvue AP Portal," which will enable you to register for the portal, or you can register by directly visiting the portal. As a reminder, suppliers cannot submit invoices in the Kenvue AP Portal.
- You should have received a notification to stop using the J&J APEX system for account changes and onboarding as of January 24. On March 31, a similar self-service capability will become available on the new Kenvue AP Portal. In the interim, you will need to reach out to your usual Kenvue contact to make changes to your account on your behalf.

If this email requires re-direction within your organization, please support us in ensuring all future correspondence is sent to the correct personnel.

We want to take this moment to once again thank you for your support and understanding as we have moved through this critical phase. For the latest communications, up-to-date information, and frequently asked questions (FAQs), please visit our supplier resource page, which is regularly updated supplier resource page. If you have any queries, please reach out to your Kenvue contact.

Bes	st r	eg	ar	ds,

Kenvue